
PIERCE COUNTY JR. WRESTLING MEETING MINUTES
End of Season Meeting, March 14, 2019

Opening: 
The end of season meeting of the Pierce County Jr. Wrestling League was called to order at 6:30pm on 
3/14/2019 in Puyallup, Washington by League Director – Darrel Spivey. 

 
Present: All Teams Present except Vashon. Approval of Minutes. The minutes were unanimously 
approved. 

 
Old Business: Reviewed the parent issues - If a parent and/or coach are kicked out @ league they are 
suspended for the following year.  Darrell also discussed the issues that the teams have had so far 
regarding parents and/or coaches regarding their belligerent behavior this is not allowed nor will it be 
accepted.   Discussed the parent Rob Harbin who has been currently band from all events due to his 
behavior.  It was discussed that he can come to the beginning season meeting to talk with the 
board/teams, and that he is required to take all the WWWOA classes if he plans on having his 
suspension reduced or revised.  Both Yelm and Bethel coaches talked on his behalf and requested 
another chance.

Reminded everyone that they should be using track wrestling for all their events. Make sure to email 
Shauney will any invoices for this that you may get. The league is paying for all these fees.   

 
Reminded all teams that they need to send an email to PCWJL@gmail.com with updates of any sort. 
New Coaches, New Board, Email, Phone number. It is the team’s responsibility to make sure this is 
updated and accurate on the website.  

 

New Business:  Rainier Jr Wrestling and Twin City Jr Wrestling presented tonight and requested to join 
the PCJWL.
 
Vashon has dropped out from the PCJWL, several changes going on with their coaches and director.  

Meeting will be at the Daffodil Bowling Lanes, located in Puyallup upstairs in their conference room.  
The owner is in the process of building a new facility Fitness Quest which should open in about a year.  
The facility will host events, as well as practice.  

Both teams Rainier Jr. Wrestling and Twin City Jr Wrestling club were voted in to join the league 
effective for the upcoming season 2019-2020.  Rainier Jr. Wrestling will be 2B, and Twin City Jr Wrestling 
will be 1B.



Discussed having a North and a Sound location for the Turkey Tourn. and the Rising Star.  This was voted 
all in favor and it will be a trial for the upcoming 2019 season.  

It was suggested that alternated wrestle @league and have pig tail matches, such as 4th place would 
wrestle against 5th place.  This would be a 10 (ten) man bracket.  This was voted on and opposed.  It will 
remain the same.

Steve Loose cleaned up the bi-laws and updated information that had been voted and approved per our 
meeting minutes over the past few years.  This was voted and approved.  He will post the updated bi-
laws on the website.    

Coaches brought up security concern in regard to turning in wrestlers birth certificate. Being a liability if 
their personal information is stolen. Discussed Director of each team making sure all documentation is 
correct and accurate. That you are personally reviewing the birth certificate and verifying the age and 
the age restriction dates set forth by the PCJWL. This will take effect for 2019 season.   Director for each 
team must be able to provide proof if requested at a tournament.  If you can’t provide proof the kid will 
not wrestle.  This was a unanimous vote.

Reminded again, that when coming to the Sub Division Seeding meeting, you must have all your 
information, should have bracket in hand when leaving this meeting.  Dont show up not prepared.  All 
teams need to use Track Wrestling.

There will be a training session this summer in July to learn how to use Track Wrestling.  Each team is 
required to send someone along with a laptop to this training. 

Steve Loose has stepped down from Director of Puyallup Jr Wrestling Club, he will however remain our 
webmaster.

The league will start to help with facility charges for the teams.  This is only for Post Season/Varsity 
Duals.  Your team will receive 50% up to $500.00 reimbursed.  This is to help teams hosting with all their 
costs.  This will not include and janitorial fees, and facility charges.  Please submit a copy of the invoice 
to Shauney for reimbursement.

August 1, 2019 is the Beginning Season Meeting @ Daffodil Bowling Lanes @ 6:30pm.  

Board members were voted in and all remain the same.

Motion to adjourn the meeting, Puyallup and Maple Valley.  All in favor. 

 

Minutes submitted by Shauney Martin


